Shirley  PIERCE     nee  GALL
My  family  lived  at  Waimiha  when I  was  a  child,  twenty five  miles  from  Taumarunui  and  about  thirty  from Te  Kuiti  with no  car.

 My  husband  Jack  and  I  moved  into  a  small  house  of  O’Hallorans  in  late  1957

where  I  became  part  of  St George’s  parish  and  my  girls  started  at  the  Convent school  in  1958.

Early  Memories

We  had    Mass  six  monthly, sometimes  at  Mum’s  in  the  dining  room  where  the  sideboard  was transformed  into  an   altar. 
Confessions  were  obligatory  before Mass  began, held  kneeling  beside the  Priest   in  Mum’s  bedroom  . Other   times,  Mass  was  held  at a friend’s  house.

Mum, my brother and  sister  and  I   walked  two  miles  to  get  a  ride  another  five  miles  with  the  priest.

My  First  Holy  Communion  and  Confirmation   are  remembered  well.  There  were  only  four  of  us  when  I  was  confirmed  all  in  white  and  with  a  veil.  We  did  papers    sent  every  month  from  Auckland,  before Bishop  Liston came  to confer
the  sacrament  and  we  were  so  proud.

Fasting   no  eating  after  midnight  was  part  of  life  and  this  was  often  a problem  at  dances  where  we  hoped  that  supper  would  be  served  early  so  that  we  wouldn’t  miss  out!  Fridays  without  meat  were  always  observed  even  though that  day  was  the  only  time  the  Waimiha  store  had    sixpenny  pies!
 Priests  I  remember,  came  from  Ohura,  were  Father  De Bree  back  in  the early  forties,  and  he  always  came  to  Mum’s.

Father  Van Tilburg  another  Dutch  priest  who  my  young  brothers  called  Father Flatout,  because  he  drove  so  fast,  and  also  Father  O’Brien  who  soon  after  became  stationed  in  Aria.  He  was  there  while  we  were.  

Once  we  were  in  Te Kuiti,   I  remember  Father Sheerin ,    Father  Curtin – whose

favourite word  was  ‘ actually. ’  A  visit  from  Father  Gray   was  cause  for  embarrassment  for  someone  of  my  age  group  when  I  was  obliged  to  emerge from  the  swimming  pool  in  my  bathing  suit!  Father  Drumm  was  amazing  and  his  work  with  St John’s  Ambulance  as chaplain and  volunteer  was  impressive.  One  of  my  daughters  remembers  him   in Otorohanga  as  well.
Deirdre  Anselmi’s  brother  Father  Meuli  from Auckland  Diocese  was  also  here  for
about  a  year  and  was  the  priest  who  brought  my  husband  Jack  into  the  Church.

 There  was  also  a  visit  from  a Missionary  priest  whose  name  I  cant  recall,  but  I  do  remember  there  was  a  whole  week  of  stirring  sermons  in  St George’s.

I  was  involved  in  Catholic Women’s  League  and  Mrs  (May)  Daniel  and  Mrs
Kearins  (Eileen -  no  first  names  for  our  elders  back  then)  were  both  so  good  to  me  and  introduced  me  to  the  others  -  Pauline  Blackmore  goes  back  a  long way  in  my  memory  -  and  to all  the  activities  which  included  the  parish  school   when parents  were  also  parishioners  -  would  take  part  in.

End  of  year  breakups,  the  marching,  gyms  to  be  cleaned  and  pressed  weekly  are  still  remembered.
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